
Loan agreements with Historylinks Museum for Provost’s Chain of 
Office, Robes and other related ceremonial items 

 

 
BACKGROUND 
On 8/10/2020 Phil Tomalin (Ward Manager) signed two separate 10-year loan agreements 
with Historylinks Museum on behalf of the Dornoch Common Good for the following items: 
 

E0783 – Provost’s Robes:  
1 no. Red robe with tassels & ermine collar (2022_025_01 = Provost); 
4 no. Black & Red robes; (2022_025_02 = Dean, _04 = Treasurer, _05 = Senior 

Bailie, 06 = Junior Bailie); 
1 no. Black & Burgundy robe (2022_025_03 = Town Clerk); 
2 no. Black bicorn hats (2022_025_07 & _08) 
1 no. Various accoutrements (2022_025_09) 
 

E0784 – Provost’s Chain of Office: 
a) Solid Gold (18ct) Chain with 12 no. Shields, 1 no. Enamelled Crest & 1 no. Gold 

Figure (2022_027_001-014) 
b) Gold with green enamelled Shield with Dornoch coat of arms (2022_026_01) 

 
All the above contained in a custom leather box 
 

 
Following correspondence instigated by the DACC Chair, an email from PT on 17/2/23 
stated that: 
 

‘following an examination of Dornoch Burgh Council minutes from 19 February 
1975, Highland Council has reviewed the ownership of the Provost Chain 
and Robes. I am writing to confirm that the Council accepts that the Chain 
and Robes do not belong to Highland Council but were gifted to Dornoch Area 
Community Council via an intermediate trust. Therefore, please cancel the loan 
agreement for the Chain and Robes between Highland Council and Dornoch 
Heritage Society/ Historylinks Museum.  You will need make a new agreement with 
the office bearers of Dornoch Area Community Council, assuming they elect to 
keep the items in the Museum.’ 

 
 
PROPOSAL 
DACC members agree to authorise their Chair (Patrick Murray) to enter into a similar loan 
agreement with Historylinks Museum for them to be custodians of the above noted articles 
for a period of 10 years.  
 
n.b. such an agreement does NOT transfer ownership of the articles and does NOT preclude 
the items being removed from the Museum, either temporarily or permanently, upon written 
request from DACC. 
 

 
 
 
 
Jerry Bishop 
Treasurer – DACC 

April 2023 












